P.O. Box 6960, Wetaskiwin, AB T9A 2G5

Phone: 780-352-3321

Fax: 780-352-3486 www.county.wetaskiwin.ab.ca



County of Wetaskiwin No. 10

Strong Proactive Leadership • Safe Progressive Communities

January 1, 2021

Dear Sir/Madam:

RE: <u>Candidate Information Package</u>

Thank you for your interest in running for Municipal Office in the County of Wetaskiwin. Please find enclosed the following documents:

- Running for Municipal Office in Alberta A Candidate's Guide
- Roles and Responsibilities of Officials in a Local Government
- Pecuniary Interest for Municipal Councillors
- Nomination Paper and Candidate's Acceptance (please note that although five signatures are required, it is usually better to have more than five, in case one is ineligible; these signatures may be provided on the back of the form)
- Candidate Information
- Excerpts from the *Local Authorities Election Act* (for more information on the *Local Authorities Election Act* go to: www.gp.alberta.ca/documents/Acts/L21.pdf)
- Statement of Scrutineer or Official Agent
- Campaign Disclosure Statement and Financial Statement
- Bylaw 2013/09 –Voter Identification Bylaw
- County of Wetaskiwin Electoral Divisions (color) and Subdivisions (by name)
- County of Wetaskiwin Fall Newsletter 2020 and Spring Newsletter 2021
- Election Signs
- Subdivision Map (specific to candidate)

Nomination Day is Monday, **September 20, 2021**. Nominations for the election of candidates for Councillors in Divisions 1-7 will be received at the County Office between the hours of **10:00 a.m.** and **12:00 noon**. Election Day is Monday, October 18, 2021.

To assist you in learning about our local issues, please visit the County Office to review minutes and to observe Council meetings or you can visit our website at www.county.wetaskiwin.ab.ca to review approved minutes directly online.

Should you have any questions regarding County operations or the role of Council, please contact Rod Hawken, Chief Administrative Officer, at 780-361-6225 or myself at 780-361-6223.

Thank you again for your interest.

Sincerely,

JEFF CHIPLEY

Assistant CAO/ Returning Officer